




Service Talk for Craft Employees 
 
The U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) final rule to update the Family and Medical Leave Act 
(FMLA) regulations was effective January 16, 2009.  The text of the final FMLA rule is available 
on the Department of Labor website.   
 
Examples of these changes include: 
  
Employer Notice Requirement – The final rule requires employers to notify employees of the 
amount of FMLA leave being charged and the employee’s paid leave status. 
  
Employee Notice – The new regulation requires employees to follow the employer’s usual and 
customary call-in procedures for reporting an absence, absent unusual circumstances.  
  
Employer Notice – The new regulation requires employers to notify employees if their 
certifications are incomplete or insufficient and give them the opportunity to cure any deficiency. 
 
Employee Notice – The new regulation requires employees who have approved FMLA cases to 
specifically reference their FMLA case at the time of a subsequent need for leave for that case.  
 
Health Care Providers – A Physician’s Assistant is included in the list of Health Care Providers. 
 
The DOL has prepared new, user-friendly forms for employees to document their need for both 
FMLA medical leave and qualifying exigency leave.   The DOL forms meet the FMLA’s 
certification requirements and the Postal Service will require employees to provide all the 
information sought on those forms.  If information is received in support of a request or 
designation of FMLA which is not on the DOL Forms, it will still be evaluated.  If the information is 
found to be incomplete or insufficient; it will be returned to the employee for additional 
information. 
 
 
In order to ensure the Postal Service’s compliance with newly imposed regulatory requirements 
and streamline the FMLA designation process, the fulfillment center discontinued the use of the 
PUB 71 and the WH-380 within the FMLA packet as of January 16, 2008.  The WH-380 was 
replaced by the WH-380-E, “Certification of Health Care Provider for Employee’s Serious Health 
Condition” or WH-380-F, “Certification of Health Care Provider for Family Member’s Serious 
Health Condition,” whichever is appropriate for the FMLA request.  The PUB 71 was replaced by 
the DOL WH-381, “Notice of Eligibility and Rights & Responsibilities.”  However, due to technical 
issues, we will not be able to include the WH-381 in the FMLA packet until some time in late 
March.  Consequently, we have notified the FMLA coordinators that they will be responsible for 
mailing out the WH-381 to employees during this interim period.  The Coordinators will also mail 
out DOL Form WH-382, “Designation Notice” to comply with DOL’s requirements to notify 
employees of their FMLA designation.    

 
The WH-381, WH-382 as well as the WH-384, “Certification of Qualifying Exigency for Military 
Family Leave” and WH-385, “Certification for Serious Injury or Illness of Covered Servicemember 
for Military Family Leave” will be mailed directly from the local FMLA Office until eRMS and the 
Fulfillment Center are upgraded to provide the new forms. 
 
 






